
27.02.24 

  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

  

The school choir has been invited to perform at the local Rotary Club’s ‘Young Musician of the 

Year’ competition, where we are entered into the Junior Choir section of the competition.   

 

This will be held at the Ferrers School, Queensway, Higham Ferrers, on the evening of Wednesday 

27h March.  The event runs from 5.45pm - 6.30pm. However, you will need to ensure your child is 

there for 5.25pm for a warm-up and to prepare for the competition. A member of Alfred Lord 

Tennyson School staff will be outside to meet all the children at that time (see the area marked * on 

the photo below).  

 

Your child will need to be in full school uniform for this event, and have a water bottle with them. It 

may also be an idea to bring a book or notebook and pencil to keep them occupied whilst waiting to 

perform. 

 

After the event, we will bring the children out to the area 

where you dropped your child off.  Please collect your child 

from here at 6.30pm. See the area marked * on the photo.  

 

Audience tickets are available 
from https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/theferrers. Ticket 
prices have been set to ‘pay what you can’ with a 
recommendation of £2 per ticket and will be available from 
Monday 26th February.  *Please make sure you purchase 

the correct ticket. You need the ‘Young Musician of the 

Year: Choirs Competition’ ticket.  

For the first ‘Choir’ concert, which your child is involved in, tickets are limited to one per child to 
ensure there are enough seats for everyone.  

If, by Wednesday 20th March, there are any seats left, a general sale of tickets will be offered on a first 

come, first serve basis. Please ensure you have secured your one allocated ticket before this date, and 

then if you would like more tickets, you can use the same link as above to try to secure further tickets 

if required. Please have your e-ticket ready to show the front desk when you arrive at the 
competition. 

 

Please reply to this email to confirm that you are happy for your child to attend, and that you will 

collect your child at 6.30pm, should you not book an audience ticket. If you are arranging for 

someone else to collect your child, please state who this will be. 

 

Many thanks for your continued support. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

  

Mrs. L. Taylor 

NMPAT Choir Teacher 

 

 

 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/theferrers

